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The School attendance 

target is 97%. 

Our whole school attendance for 

Autumn term = 91.5 % 

Reception = 91.6% 

Year 1 = 86.4% 

Year 2 = 95.7% 

Year 3 = 96.1% 

Year 4 = 88.8% 

Year 5 = 91.2% 

Year 6 = 94.5% 

We need to continue to work hard to 

ensure we meet our attendance target 

of 97%. Every day lost effects your 

child’s learning and attainment. 

CAUSE Hampers 

Thank you so much for your generosity again this year.  With all the  

groceries we received the 

school has donated 8 hampers 

to this year’s CAUSE 

Campaign.  All your efforts will 

ensure that families in our 

community will have food this 

Christmas. 

Don’t forget , 

school returns on  

Wednesday 5th January 2022 

at  

8.50 am. 

Please ensure children are on the school 

yard for 8.45 am. 

Head Teachers Message 

As we close today for our Christmas break, I would like 

to take this opportunity to thank all our parents and car-

ers for your amazing support throughout 2021.  

We continue to hope and pray that 2022 brings better 

times for all of us and that we continue to get back to 

some normality  as soon as possible. 

Have a happy and peaceful Christmas. 

Miss McCann 

We are so very proud of our pupils and amazed at 

the generosity of our families.  

Thank you to everyone that has donated this year. 

We have raised the staggering amount of £1084.21 

for Macmillan through the coffee 

morning. 

For Children In Need we also raised £449. 

Please continue to collect and pay your 

sponsor money for the Teesside Hospice 

Reindeer Run onto ParentPay. 

Happy Christmas to the st Alphonsus’ Family 

Follow us on Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/StAlphonsusCatholicPrimarySchool/  

Or Twitter @AlphonsusSt 



School Communications 

The school no longer uses text messages to communicate with parents. Our first line of 

communication is via email. Please ensure that the school has your most up to date email 

address to ensure you receive all future communications. If you change your mobile number or 

any other contact details, please ensure you inform the school office so that we are able to 

contact you in the event of an emergency and to keep you up to date with school news and 

events. Thank you. 

The children had a lovely time on Christmas Jumper and Lunch day.  There was lots of fun when each class took part in the rein-

deer run for Teesside Hospice! 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION 

Over the Christmas period, if your child receives a positive 
test for Coronavirus (COVID-19) and developed the 
symptoms within 48 hours of last being in school you must 
notify school using the following email address: 

covidpositive@stalphonsus.npcat.org.uk 

Please leave your telephone number and you will receive a 
call to ascertain details as Public Health England need to be 
informed. 

If a positive case is confirmed in your child’s class during this 
period, you will receive an email from school notifying you 
of this. 

Thank you for your cooperation. 

School Uniform—Reminder 

Please ensure that your child is in full school uniform for 

school. Jogging bottoms and jeans are for weekends. Chil-

dren must wear school trousers or skirts / pinafore for school. 

Jewellery, including earrings and painted nails are not per-

mitted. 

Wherever possible, PE will continue to take place outdoors. 

Please can you ensure that your child has both an indoor 

and outdoor kit  in school.  (PE kit: black / navy shorts and 

white / house coloured t-shirt with suitable footwear (plimsolls 

or trainers), outdoor: black / navy jogger).  

It was lovely to have ‘live’ performances of the Nativity this 

year! 
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